
1 
 

SSOOCCIIAALL  SSCCIIEENNCCEESS  DDIIVVIISSIIOONN  
MMEEEETTIINNGG  MMIINNUUTTEESS  

December 1, 2009 

 
Attendees: 

 
Present: 

Trish Bilcik, Jeff Carlisle, Chuck Carselowey, Bruce Cook, John 
Ehrhardt, Lois Ganick, Dana Glencross, Ron Gray, Stephanie Hayes, 

Randy Hopkins, Peggy Jordan, Yuthika Kim, Jerry Ludlow, Ray McCullar, 
Greg Parks, Julie Rice-Rollins, Markus Smith, M’Lou Smith, Susan 

Tabor, Laurie Thornton, Rick Vollmer. 
 

Absent: 
Melinda Barr, Dana Tuley-Williams 

 
Guests: 

Sarah French, Assistant Director of Student Support Services 
Glenne’ Whisenhunt, Director of The Center for Learning and 

Teaching 
 
Birthdays: 
 Dr. Tabor wished Julie Rice-Rollins (Dec 13), John Ehrhardt (Dec 
26), Greg Parks (Dec 28) and Mendy Barr (Dec 29) a Happy Birthday.  
 
Guest: Sarah French – Disability Services 
 Ms. French explained there would be some upcoming changes to 
the Americans with Disabilities Act and noted she is here to assist 
faculty as best she can regarding student accommodations. 
 
Announcements: 
 NISOD – Dr. Tabor congratulated Stephanie Hayes as the NISOD  
  award winner. 
 
Reminders/Dates/Deadlines: 
 Holiday Reception – December 10th from 11:45am to 1:15pm 
 OCCC will close December 23rd at 5pm and reopen January 4th 
 Higher Education Conference on Enrollment Management –  
  January 29th hosted by OCCC 
 Film Screening of The Maltese Falcon – February 23rd 1:30-  
  2:30pm CU 2&3 
 
Discussion: 
 Ray McCullar suggested a food or supply drive for the holiday 
season. Some suggestions were non-perishable foods and/or infant 
supplies (such as diapers, bottles, washcloths, etc). If you would like 
to donate, please bring items to the division office. 
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 A holiday pot-luck was agreed upon for December 16th in the 
division office. 
 
 Guest Glenne’ Whisenhunt discussed some of the new and 
continuing functions of the Center for Learning and Teaching. She 
emphasized that CLT will now also house Distributed Learning, Online 
Learning, ANGEL Student Technical Support, and Instructional 
Technical Support. Faculty needing assistance are encouraged to 
call extension 7838. 
 
 Dr. Tabor closed the meeting by asking faculty what they hope to 
see in the future for the Social Sciences division. Discussion 
followed. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 Laurie Thornton 
 Social Sciences Division Assistant 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


